
 

 

Date: April 22, 2025 

Notice to Tenants of 151 Andrew Crescent (30 Unit) 

 

Dear Residents, 

 

Please be advised that on Wednesday, April 23, 2025, the Wiikwemkoong Fire Department will be 
conducting a preplanning scenario at that building, starting at 6 PM and continuing until 
completion. During this time, you will notice an increased presence of fire department personnel 
on site. They will be performing a thorough 360-degree assessment of the building, as well as 
walking through the hallways. 

 

The purpose of this exercise is crucial for ensuring the safety of our community. By familiarizing 
themselves with the layout and potential challenges of our building, the fire department will be 
better prepared to respond effectively in the event of an emergency. It is vital for them to 
understand key escape routes and locate vital access points. 

 

In addition to the walkthroughs, the fire department will also conduct several drills on site, 
including hose advancement and search drills. These drills are designed to refine their skills and 
improve response times in real emergencies. Effective training ensures that our first responders 
can act quickly and efficiently, ultimately saving lives and minimizing damage. 

 

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation during this important event. If you have any 
questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out. 

 

Miigwech, 

 

 

 

Wiikwemkoong Fire Department   
705-859-2011 
WUTFIRE.CA  


